
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
27 November 2018 

 

NOTICE OF INQUIRY RESULT 

 
STEWARDS: L. Michalanney, J. Jones, M. Fernholz 
 
On Monday 26 November, 2018, Greyhound Racing South Australia (GRSA) Stewards 
conducted an inquiry with trainer Ms. Dita Mitchell into the circumstances of her greyhounds 
being cared for by an unregistered person at her registered kennel address whilst she was 
away from that property. 
 
Evidence was considered from the unregistered person and Ms. Mitchell.  At no time did any 
greyhounds trained by Ms. Mitchell race or trial.  
 
After considering all of the evidence, Stewards decided not to lay a charge against her in 
relation to this matter as they were satisfied that the greyhounds had not been trained during 
this period.  Stewards were also comfortable with the measures Ms. Mitchell had put in place 
for a licensed person to supervise the activities at the property. 
 
Ms. Mitchell was advised of her obligations in future under the following Rule GAR 101(2)(a): 
 
An owner or trainer shall not permit an unlicensed person to – 
train, at any place a greyhound owned by or pursuant to the control of the owner or trainer. 
 
and; 
 
Rule GAR105(6)(b) 
 
Where a trainer or owner leaves or proposes to leave a greyhound trained by him in the control 
of another trainer or attendant (not being a minor) for any period, the following provisions 
apply-  
 
the person in whose control the greyhound is to be left must be currently registered with the 
Controlling Body and must have previously consented in writing to being nominated as the 
controller of that greyhound during such period 
 
Stewards encourage all participants to ensure they comply with these Rules. 
 
 
L.G. MICHALANNEY 
INTEGRITY MANAGER 


